
R. R. Sgarro
Manager-Nuclear Regulatory Affairs

PPL Bell Bend, LLC
38 Bomboy Lane, Suite 2

Berwick, PA 18603
Tel. 570.802.8102 FAX 570.802.8119

rrsqarro @ pplweb.com

k TM

June 25, 2009

ATTN: Document Control Desk
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001

BELL BEND NUCLEAR POWER PLANT
REQUEST FOR EXTENSION FOR RAI SET NO. 6
BNP-2009-125 Docket No. 52-039

References: 1) M. Canova (NRC) to R. Sgarro (PPL Bell Bend, LLC), Bell Bend COLA -
Request for Information No. 6 (RAI No. 6) - RAP-2605, email dated June 9,
2009

The purpose of this letter is to respond to the request for additional information (RAI) identified
in the referenced NRC correspondence to PPL Bell Bend, LLC (PPL). This RAI addresses the
Reliability Assurance Program, as discussed in Section 17.4 of the Final Safety Analysis Report
(FSAR), as submitted in Part 2 of the Bell Bend Nuclear Power Plant Combined License
Application (COLA).

The NRC requested that PPL provide additional information to support the review of the Bell
Bend COLA in the referenced letter on June 9, 2009. The responses to the questions identified
in RAI Set No. 6 were requested to be provided within 30 calendar days. Based on vendor
review and input, the time required to complete the necessary work exceeds this timeframe.
Therefore, PPL requests additional time to prepare the information supporting this response.
The responses to the questions identified in RAI Set No. 6 will be provided by August 7, 2009.

If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned at 570.802.8102.

I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct.

Executed on June 25, 2009

Respectfully,

Rocco R. SgarVo
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cc: Mr. Samuel J. Collins
Regional Administrator
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region I
475 Allendale Road
King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415

Mr. Michael Canova
Project Manager
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
11555 Rockville Pike
Rockville, MD 20852


